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Newsletter 12 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Staff Changes 
We are pleased to announce that Mrs Lyons has been appointed as the teacher for Hawthorn Class from September 
2017, we hope you will give her a warm welcome.  
 
Mrs Harris has decided to hang up her keys and whistle and will be retiring at the end of this term. Mrs Harris has 
worked for the school for over 40 years in her role as Midday Supervisor and nearly as many as our Caretaker. We will 
miss her. We are organising a farewell party for her and the children on Thursday 20th July, further details to follow. 
 
Fundraising 
Thank you for your donations for Christian Aid Week, we understand that we raised around £55. Also you raised 
around £300 towards the NSPCC. Thank you. 
 
All the children completed the Race for Life last Friday. Can all donations be made by Wednesday 14th June either on 
line or send into the School. Many thanks. 
 
Uniform 
We ask you to check that you have named all your school uniform. This time of year jumpers are taken on and off and 
we struggle to return the correct items to the correct child if they are not named. We also ask that children are dressed 
appropriately for the weather, ie. Sun cream and sunhats and waterproof coats. Thank you. 
 
A few reminders for this week: 
 
After School Clubs 
Cheerleading Club will continue this Tuesday, 13th June and next Tuesday 20th June. No other after school clubs will 
take place this term. 
 
Benchball Competition 
Unfortunately there was not enough interest from the Year 1,2 and 3 children to put on a benchball competition, we 
will try to arrange something during a PE lesson this term instead. 
 
The competition for the year 4, 5 and 6 will take place on Thursday 15th June from 3.00 – 4.15. 
 
Friends Summer Fair – Saturday 17th June 
This will take place from 2.00 – 4.00 but as always we need as much help as possible setting up and clearing away on 
the day. Please help out if you can. 
 
Raffle tickets were sent home a few weeks ago if you can sell them please return the counterfoils and money to school 
before Thursday 15th June, if you are unable to sell them please return the whole books to school – thank you. 
 
Friday 16th June is the last of our non-uniform days. The theme is fancy dress. We are asking for donations of bottles for 
our tombola stall or cakes for our refreshment stall.  
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